Rotary Club of Saint Simons Island
Board of Directors Meeting—September 14, 2010
11:30 a.m. at Sea Palms 
Present:  Wally Forsythe, Brooke Pridmore, Bill Warren, John Matthews, Gary Schwartz, Chad Dixon, Page Faulk, Mike Muldowney, Mary Beth Wester, Cathey Petkash, Linda Muir

 Absent:  Tom Parker, Mike Harris, Stan Humphries, Myra Albert, Julian Flexer, Allen Berry
Announcements by President Wally:
· District 6920 will be offering The Rotary Leadership Institute (RLI) courses in Augusta, GA on 9/25/10. Contact Wally if you are interested.
· Linda Muir and her committee developed a Club Membership Plan which was submitted to Jeff Kublin. Jeff’s comments on the plan were very positive.
· We have applied for two DSG grants. One submitted by Cathey Petkash is for enhancements of the Marine Science lab at SSI Elementary. The other by Linda Muir is in regard to our “Baby Steps” Early Childhood Literacy Program.
· Cathey is also working with Hamsa Thota on an International Matching Grant with a Rotary Club in India.
· McGladrey Classic - Mark Love and Scott Reid had some ideas about how our club might get involved next year by partnering with one of their charities: Boys and Girls Club. Club member Rick Mattox will stay in contact with them. Also, an invitation has been extended to Matt Kuchar to become a Club Honorary Member. 
· Overdue notices were sent to all members who had not paid Q1 Dues. The results were mixed.
· Announcement of District Gold Club Award System.  This is the first year for this new award.  It is one of our Club’s goals this year.  Points are given for various club achievements.  A club needs 2500 points to qualify.
      Discussion Topics/Action Items
· Minutes from 8/10/2010 were approved on a motion by Gary Schwartz and second by Page Faulk.
· Membership Status Report – Linda Muir.  There was a brief discussion of members who keep current on their dues but don’t attend many meetings.  Membership remains at 123 active and 6 honorary members.
· Michael Muldowney – Bruce/Tharp Scholarship Concerns.  Mike reported that the scholarship fund – which now stands at $771,000 – need more contributions per year to maintain its tax-free status.  The fund provided seven scholarships in the past year.  After some discussion, it was agreed Mike will look for the source documents setting up the fund to determine if there are strategies we can employ to maintain the tax-free status. 
· Chad Dixon – Budget Matters.  The year-end budget figures were approved on a motion by Chad Dixon and second by John Matthews.  (Chad reported that the budget will be o.k. if we collect delinquent dues from members.)  The proposed budget for 2010-2011 was then approved on a motion by Brooke Pridmore and second by Gary Schwartz.
· Dues Payments. To speed up payment of quarterly dues, the board agreed to put the words “ Payment Due Upon Receipt” as well as a Pay Pal link (if possible) on dues bills sent to members.  (Motion by Gary Schwartz; second by Brooke Pridmore.)
· Ruth Heyward LOA.  The Board agreed to grant Ruth Heyward a one-year leave of absence (with a six-month review) effective Oct. 1, 2010.  (Motion by Brooke Pridmore; second by Mike Muldowney.)  Ruth requested the leave because of increased professional duties.
· Wesley Cox LOA.  The board – on a motion by Linda Muir and second by Bill Warren – approved a six-month Leave of Absence effective 10/1/2010 for Wesley Cox, under the agreement he will pay off his delinquent dues in that period or be terminated.
· New Plan for Membership Recruitment and Retention – Linda Muir.  The detailed plan – as noted earlier in these minutes – has drawn praise from the District.  It outlines procedures for recruiting new members and tracking/supporting their progress in the early stages of club membership. Paul Pieschel is in charge of recruiting; David Medford is in charge of retention.  Linda said she will check to see if Club bylaws need to be altered to accommodate the new procedures.
Adjourn – 12:30 p.m.
Next Meeting: 11:30 a.m., October 12, 2010, Sea Palms Conference Center

Submitted by Bill Warren, Club Secretary
